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1.  Introduction 

Section 5 (1)(a) of the National Heritage Resources Act 25 of 1999 (NHRA) states that 

“Heritage resources have lasting value in their own right and provide evidence of the origins 

of the South African society and as they are valuable, finite, non-renewable and irreplaceable 

they must be carefully managed to ensure their survival”.  

2. Purpose of the Report 

The purpose is to give a report on the meeting and site visit held at Two Rivers Mine in 

Limpopo on the 10th of June 2021.  

3. Background 

On the 28th of May 2021, the HPU received a complaint that was addressed to the DMRE, 

and then forwarded to us.  

4. Meeting Undertaking 

On the 10th of June 2021, the HPU had a meeting with Two Rivers Mine, Mokabane Family, 

and the Department of Mineral Resources.  

In the meeting it was stated that the complainants used to live there before they moved. 

They used to bury their loved one’s in the back yards of their homesteads, and when they 

left, they left the graves as is. The family stated that the graves are older than 60 years as 

the Grandad was born in 1818.  

 

Figure 1 & 2: The alleged area where the graves are/were 
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The mine has given compensation to the families and build houses for them in 2007.  

The Mokabane family did not allow the Mashai Family to be present in the meeting. The 

lawyer representing the Mokabane family was also asked to be excused as there was no 

legal presentation for the mine in the meeting.  

The mine stated that they do not have a problem with the families visiting the graves, 

however; the families need to notify the mine a week before, for security measures. The 

families would however have restricted access, as they cannot go there at night.  

The delegation undertook a site visit. The first site that was inspected was the rock art on the 

rock. The rock has been demarcated by palisade fencing, and the Chief stated that he would 

like to have the keys to the site, so that he can limit access.  

 

Figure 3 & 4: Rock Art Site where the Chief is requesting full Access 

The second site was where the alleged graves used to be. It was said that there used to be 

five graves, however three graves are missing. The area where the graves are missing, has 

an underground shaft built there.  
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5. Conclusion 

In conclusion the mine has not agreed to give the Chief the keys, and the mine still maintains 

that the family members can access the graves whenever they want to, with prior notification.  
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